
Upper Valley news since 1904April 7, 2021 • Volume 122, No. 14 Single Copy $1.00

215 14th St. • P.O. Box 39, 
Leavenworth, WA 98826
Phone: 509-548-5286
 www.leavenworthecho.com

Section A

Community Calendar ........2

AAA Meetings ....................3 

Church Guide ....................4

Walk with Pastor ................4

Section B

Outdoors Report ...............4

Letters to Editor .................4

Classifieds ..................... 1-3

Business Directory ............4

Inside The ECHO this week

Inserts

Safeway 

Dan’s food Market

Should the election threshold change 
for passage of school bond tax votes?

BY SEN. BRAD HAWKINS

The Washington State 
Constitution states that education is 
its paramount duty (Article IX, Sec 
1). As a result, education policy and 
taxes have always been of significant 
importance in our state. You may 
remember that the Washington 
State Supreme Court issued its 
McCleary Decision on education 
funding in 2012.

This was a landmark case that 
required the state to significantly 
increase its funding for K-12 
education. In response, over several 
budget cycles, the Legislature took 
steps to address this decision and 
the high court determined the 
funding had been achieved in 2018 
and closed the case.

How are public schools funded 
and administered?

The Supreme Court’s McCleary 
decision on education funding has 
significantly influenced Washington 
state’s school funding, but the court’s 
decision has largely overshadowed 
the important role that school 
districts play in developing local 
priorities, approving annual budgets, 
and managing their operations. 
School districts are actually local 
governments, not state agencies. 

They are governed by their own 
locally elected school boards, and 
their districts are administered 
by their own superintendents. 
Washington state has 295 school 
districts, each with unique needs 
and varied priorities. Districts 
receive the majority of their funds 
from state dollars on a per-student 
basis along with local and federal 
funds. 

The 295 different school districts 
across the state collect revenues, 
develop local priorities, and 
administer their budgets. School 
districts should prudently invest 
their taxpayer dollars (local, state, 
and federal) to implement their 
programs, negotiate sustainable 
contracts with their employees, and 
manage their operations.

State funding to school districts is 
based on a “general apportionment” 
formula in accordance with an 
approved “prototypical” funding 
model. 

The funding can vary slightly 
based on the characteristics of the 
district’s student population, but it is 
largely based on overall enrollment. 
Additionally, school districts have 
the option of seeking local tax 
authorization and tax increases to 
supplement their federal and state 
funding. 

These funds are in the form of 
“local levy dollars” authorized by 
a community vote and paid out of 
your local property tax dollars. The 
amount of levy funds sought can 
vary greatly by school district, which 

also results in some variations of 
per-student funding levels, once 
all sources of funds (local, state, 
and federal) are combined by the 
districts. 

Overall, the per-student funding in 
Washington state has significantly 
increased. After the state’s 
significantly increased funding for 
K-12 education was finalized, I voted 
to cap how much school districts 
could request in their local levies. 
Unfortunately, the cap that the 
Legislature put in place during the 
McCleary reforms was lifted just a 
couple years later, allowing school 
districts to seek even more local 
property tax increases. 

However, despite school districts 
requesting more funding in their 
levies, most communities have 
consistently supported the tax 
increases with at least 50 percent 
voter approval.

How are school facilities funded?
School districts seek local levies 

to supplement their operating costs. 
These day-to-day costs of operating 
a school district include staffing, 
utilities, supplies, food services, and 
transportation fuel. Local levies are 
short-term taxes, lasting up to four 
years, and require 50 percent voter 
support for approval. 

For building construction and 

major renovations, schools seek 
community voter approval for 
issuing bonds, which are long-term 
obligations. These proposals involve 
longer-term property tax impacts 
because bonds are paid back to 
investors over time (with interest) 
and could include a 25-year payback 
schedule. 

As such, there is a higher threshold 
of 60 percent voter support required 
for approval. For the school districts 
that receive community support for 
school construction, the state provides 
additional support to match a portion 
or all of those funds through the state 
capital budget’s School Construction 
and Assistance Program. 

While both school levies (for 
learning) and school bonds (for 
buildings) include a community 
vote and a property tax impact for 
the approving communities, the 
thresholds for approval are different 
as school levy proposals require 
50% voter approval and school bond 
proposals require 60 percent voter 
approval.

Legislature considers reducing 
voter approval for bonds

In recent years, some school 
advocates have sought to reduce 
the existing 60 percent approval 
threshold for school construction 
bonds to a 50 percent simple 

majority. In 2007, before my service 
began in the Legislature, the state 
reduced school levy approval from 
60 percent to 50 percent where it still 
stands today. 

The effort to do the same for 
school construction bonds has been 
active for at least the past few years. 
In order to make this change, since it 
would involve altering a provision in 
the Washington Constitution, both 
the House and Senate would need 
to approve the legislation by a two-
thirds vote and then the measure 
must receive a statewide voter 
approval of at least 50 percent. 

During my service in the Senate 
a few years ago, the simple majority 
school bond measure came to the 
Senate floor but failed to garner the 
two-thirds approval needed to pass 
the Senate and move to the House 
of Representatives. There are two 
bills this year related to this issue. 
Senate Bill 5386 would lower the 
threshold for school bond votes from 
60 percent to 55 percent, and House 
Bill 1226 would lower the threshold 
from 60 percent to 50 percent. If not 
approved this year, both bills will be 
eligible next session.

Sen. Brad Hawkins serves the 12th 

District, which covers much of North 

Central Washington.

Legislature  
passes affordable 

housing legislation

BY MANAGING EDITOR 

Gary Bégin, NCW Media

Olympia—District 12 Senator 
Brad Hawkins and 12 other 
Republican senators voted against 
the bill HB 1070 meant to give more 
flexibility to local housing agencies 
and cities wanting to use local tax 
revenues to build or encourage 
affordable housing. They lost. 

House Bill 1070 modifies allowed 
uses of local tax revenue for 
affordable housing and related 
services to include the acquisition 
and construction of affordable 
housing and facilities.

These GOP senators voted no: 
Brown, Dozier, Ericksen, Hawkins, 
Honeyford, McCune, Muzzall, 
Padden, Schoesler, Wagoner, 
Warnick, Wilson, J, and Wilson, L. 

State Senator for District 12, Brad 
Hawkins, had this to say exclusively 
to NCW Media, “House Bill 1070 
was approved by the House of 
Representatives by a vote of 56 to 
42 and the Senate by a vote of 36 
to 13. I voted “no” in the Senate. 
My understanding is that the bill 
expands a law approved a couple 
years ago related to city council 
or community votes on a local 
sales taxes for affordable housing 
services,” Hawkins said.

“While I’m opposed to many 
taxes, I do respect a community’s 
decision about its own local taxes 
and acknowledge the growing 
challenges in our state related to 
affordable housing. However, this 
bill expands the use of the original 
tax without requiring a local vote 
for those expanded purposes. The 
bill, for example, would add facilities 
providing housing-related services, 
mental-health facilities, buildings 
acquisitions, and land purchases. 
Much of the bill actually pertains 
to counties with a population of at 
least 1.5 million, so many sections 
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Continued to page A2
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SUBMITTED BY MIKE PAYNE

Based on information from the 
Washington Survey and Rating 
Bureau, Lake Wenatchee Fire and 
Rescue Chief Dave Walker announced 
the District intends to purchase 
property closer to Highway 2 to 
improve fire and emergency services 

in the area. In mid-2020, the Rating 
Bureau advised the District that they 
would not be able to further improve 
LWFR’s rating until the emergency 
response distance was decreased 
on the portion of the Stevens Pass 
corridor that is within the District’s 
boundaries. After an exhaustive 
search, LWFR located a property that 

would meet our needs and has entered 
into negotiation with the owners. This 
property already has a structure that 
could be used to house fire apparatus. 
A recent appraisal of the property 
and the buyer’s asking price show the 
property would be a good investment. 

Lake Wenatchee Fire and Rescue 
recently paid off two fire engines 

that were purchased in 2010 and is 
financially in a position to begin the 
public process of scoping for a new 
facility at Station 93 and acquire 
the property adjacent to US 2. Chief 
Walker also announced that the 
Districts’ Board of Commissioners 
would be discussing these topics in 
upcoming meetings. 

Fire Services near Coles Corner

Outdoors 

Report

See Page B4
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Community

Amidst all the and 
challenges and hardships that 
2020 brought to our region, 
we cannot forget to celebrate 
one of its silver linings: people 
were more generous than ever! 
From increased contributions 
to our food banks and social 
services to recognizing 
our healthcare heroes, our 
communities helped to fill 
the many needs that emerged 
during the pandemic through 
charitable giving.

You might recall that in 
2017, a new tax law increased 
the standard deduction 
significantly, which resulted 
in fewer people itemizing, 
leaving no real tax incentive 
for charitable donations.

The Federal Government 
saw the importance of 
charitable giving in 2020 and 
has included provisions in the 
CARES Act to recognize gifts 
to charity in 2020 and 2021.  

For your 2020 taxes, if you 
choose not to itemize, you will 
be able to deduct up to $300 of 
qualified charitable donations 
under these tax law changes 
through the CARES Act. The 
$300 is the same whether 
you file single or jointly. In 
2021, the limit increases to 
$600 for those who file jointly 
and $300 for married filing 
separately. Single filers will 
still have the $300 limit. Other 
charitable gifting rules remain 
unchanged, including gifting 
of investments and Qualified 
Charitable Donations (QCD) 
from IRAs.  

Donating invest ments 
(especially highly appreciated 
securities such as stocks) 
instead of cash can be a very 
tax-efficient way to support a 
charity. If you sell the stock 
or bonds first then donate 
the proceeds to charity, you 
will pay tax on the gain. 
Contributing securities you’ve 
owned for more than a year 
directly to the charity usually 
allows you to deduct the full 
fair market value of the stock 
plus pay no capital gains tax. 
For large donations, keep in 
mind that there are limits on 
how much can be deducted per 
year. The limits vary based 
on what was donated, but 
stock donations are generally 
limited to 30% of your adjusted 
gross income (AGI). AGI 
is your gross income before 
your standard or itemized 
deductions and, if applicable, 
your qualified business income 
deduction. If your donation is 
limited, the excess will carry 
forward to a future year. 

For those 70 ½ or older, 
QCDs from an IRA allow a 
direct transfer of funds from 
your IRA to a qualified charity. 
QCDs can be counted toward 
satisfying your annual required 
minimum distribution (RMD) if 
certain rules are met, such as 
transferring the funds directly 
from the IRA to the charity 
without first being distributed 
to you.

A QCD excludes the 
amount donated from taxable 
income, unlike regular IRA 
withdrawals. This type of 
donation does not require you 
to itemize and, by keeping your 
income lower, may reduce the 
impact to certain deductions 
or credits.  While RMDs were 
waived for 2020 they are 
required again for 2021.  

However you make a 
difference with gifting to 
charity, in order to claim a 

deduction, there are few things 
you must keep in your records:   

• For any donation of 
$250 or more (including 
contributions of cash), you 
must obtain and keep in your 
records a contemporaneous 
written acknowledgement 
from the qualified charity 
indicating the amount of the 
cash and a description of any 
property contributed. The 
acknowledgment must say 
whether the organization 
provided any goods or services 
in exchange for the gift and, if 
so, must provide a description 
and a good faith estimate of 
the value of those goods or 
services.  
• If you receive any goods or 

services in exchange for 
your donation, you must 
reduce your deduction 
by the value of what you 
received.

• For non-cash gifts in 
excess of $5,000 ($10,000 
for closely held stock) 
you’ll need an independent 
appraisal. You don’t need 
an appraisal for gifts of 
exchange-traded stocks, 
bonds or mutual funds.  

Always remember that 
only donations to qualified 
organizations are deductible. 
Not all non-profits are 
considered qualified. Qualified 
organizations include 501(c)
(3) charities, state and local 
governments, and school 
districts. Contributions to 
political campaigns or gifts 
directly to a needy individual 
do not qualify. 

So many of our regions’ 
charitable organizations 
have struggled during the 
pandemic. Your contributions 
in 2020 and 2021 are helping 
them sustain operations and 
prepare to bring quality of 
life benefits once again to our 
communities – and that is the 
ultimate incentive for giving!

SUBMITTED BY JEREMY LITTMAN

As we head into another 
wildfire season, now is the 
time to reflect on how prepared 
our homes and lands are to 
withstand the wildfire risks 
in our communities. While 
we can’t predict what this 
season will bring in terms of 
fire activity, we all know that 
wildfires are a part of life in 
North Central Washington. 

Images of a raging wildfire 
may make headlines, but 
embers pose the greatest 
threat to the home. As many 
as 90 percent of homes lost in 
wildfire are lost due to falling 
embers, which can travel two 
or more miles from the fire 
onto your property. Experience 
and research tell us that, if 
residents plan ahead and take 
action, we can reduce the 
threat to our communities and 
create safer conditions for first 
responders.

That’s why we’re excited that 
our community is one of the 
first to adopt Wildfire Ready 
Neighbors, a partnership 
between local wildfire 
and forest management 
professionals and the 

Washington State Department 
of Natural Resources (DNR). 
This program connects you 
with the knowledge, resources, 
and programs – from Home 
Ignition Zone and Forest Health 
assessments to cost-share 
opportunities – to improve the 
health of your forested land, 
making it more resilient to fire, 
drought, insects and disease.

Regardless of your budget, 
our goal is to give you informed 
recommendations on how to 
reduce wildfire risk. And the 
first step is to sign up to get 
your free Wildfire Ready Plan 
at WildfireReady.com. 

Each plan includes 
recommendations ranging 
from no-cost, 10-minute 
actions, to larger undertakings 
that can be done over time. 
From there, you can sign 
up for a free Wildfire Ready 
Home Visit or a Forest Health 
Consultation, which will be 
conducted by local, trusted 
community members like us.

To those of you who have 
already committed to preparing 
your home for wildfire, thank 
you! As first responders, it is 
much easier and safer to defend 
a home that has followed safety 

recommendations. 
The more people take action, 

the more each action makes a 
difference. Together, we can 
be wildfire ready this year, 
and every year. Remember to 
sign-up today to get your free 
plan at WildfireReady.com. 

Fire District Chiefs: 

• Chief Kelly O’Brien, CCFD 3, 
Leavenworth

• Chief Phil Mosher, CCFD 6, 
Monitor/Dryden

• Chief David Walker, Lake 
Wenatchee Fire and Rescue

• Chief Brian Brett, CCFD 1, 
Wenatchee

• Chief Mark R. Donnell, CCFD 
7, Chelan

• Chief Mike Asher, CCFD 8, 
Entiat

• Chief Arnold Baker, CCFD 5, 
Manson

The CARES Act provision provides 

an incentive for everyone to give! 

DNR Wildfire Ready Neighbors 

Meaghan 
Greydanus

CPA at  
Homchick & 
Associates

do not impact our counties in 
North Central Washington,” 
said Hawkins.

“I do find it both ironic and 
sad that the state government 
continues to add regulations 
on land use, expand building 
codes, and mandate certain 
wage increases and then 
characterizes rising housing 
costs as a crisis. Housing 
costs are a result of many 
factors, but much of it is 
government’s own doing. As 
we prepare to pull out of this 
COVID pandemic – due to 
government’s past and ongoing 
closures of the economy – 
many hotels and business 
entities are essentially out of 
business. This bill would allow 
government to expand use of 
a tax to purchase those same 
buildings,” Hawkins said.

“These buildings that some 
mental-health and housing 
advocates want government 
to purchase once contained 
thriving businesses prior to 
the government’s shutdown. 
“There is something about 
that approach – government 
benefiting from the misfortune 
of businesses at no fault of the 
businesses – that does not seem 
right. It also does not seem 
right to implement a tax under 

one set of conditions and then 
expand or adjust it without a 
public vote, but government 
does that all the time,” he said.

“At some point, the tax 
burden on families is simply 
going to be too much.

I would be remiss if I did 
not emphasize the many tools 
the Legislature has provided 
to local governments and 
community organizations 
to help assist with local 
affordable housing challenges. 
The descriptions of the 
existing programs and the 
local flexibility available spans 
multiple pages,” Hawkins said.

“Local governments also 
have the bonding authority 
to raise substantial funds 
for affordable housing, but 
many local governments are 
unwilling to put those requests 
to a public vote. Therefore, 
I support the existing laws 
– many of which have been 
approved in recent years. I 
hope communities can make 
good use of that authority 
to meet their local needs,” 
concluded Hawkins.

Former Chelan Mayor Mike 
Cooney had this to say about 
House Bill 1070, which the 
State Senate Passed 36 to 13, 
mostly on partisan lines.

“I have been following 
“housing bills” this session 
and favor this use of local sales 

tax for affordable housing.”
He continued, “Certain 

communities are very 
desirable to live in or own a 
second home. The result of 
this influx puts the “locals” in 
a tough spot to buy their first 
home. We all need to realize 
that home ownership is a 
basic human need.”

He said, “Well, I could 
keep going, but won’t. We 
have made nice progress and 
will continue to do so! One 
last thought, a dwelling or 
roof over your head is not a 
partisan issue,” said Cooney, 
Executive Director, Chelan 
Valley Housing Trust.

Local Representative, Keith 
Goehner said, “I supported 
the bill because it allows cities 
and counties to develop higher 
density zones for additional 
housing opportunities. It is 
voluntary and redirects REET 
money for investment in local 
infrastructure enhancement. 
It may not work for all cities 
and counties but it gives local 
governments another tool to 
better utilize land and address 
housing shortages in a more 
affordable way.” 

NCW Media Managing Editor 

Gary Bégin can be emailed: 

Gary@NCWMedia.net. 

Comments may be used as 

Letters to the Editor.

Housing legislation
Continued from page A1

For the latest local news and advertising  

see the NCW Media websites...

leavenworthecho.com

cashmerevalleyrecord.com

qcherald.com

NCWBusiness.com

lakechelanmirror.com
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19:20 Welfare check, Cascade 
Orchard Bridge

March 31
08:08 Burglary, 20115 Beaver 

Valley Rd., Plain
08:10 Vehicle theft, 2680 Sumac 

Ln., Lake Wenatchee
09:07 Theft, 21822 Colt Rd., Plain
12:23 Public assist, 3745 Camas 

Heights Rd., Peshastin
12:31 Suspicious, 22930 Lake 

Wenatchee Hwy., Lake 
Wenatchee

17:03 Public assist, 22744 
Lake Wenatchee Hwy., Lake 
Wenatchee

17:20 Noise, 90 A Mill St., DOT 
Lot

19:09 Suspicious, 11 Merritt 
Winton Rd., Lake Wenatchee

19:10 911, 12750 Chumstick 
Hwy.

19:28 Noise, 302 Commercial 
St., #B

19:33 Theft, 511 Cedar St.
19:59 Public assist, 252 Scholze 

St.
21:06 Theft, 920 US Hwy. 2, 

Union 76
22:24 Public assist, 116 River 

Bend Dr., Safeway
22:45 Suspicious, 10461 Stemm 

Rd., Smallwoods 

April 1
04:00 911, 16651 River Rd., Plain
09:11 Suspicious, 8348 Main St., 

#9, Peshastin
12:28 Civil, 18889 Beaver Valley 

Rd., Plain
14:28 Vehicle prowler, 100 

Enchantment Park Way
16:00 Public assist, 21013 Lower 

Chiwawa River
18:04 Burglary, 330 Prospect 

St., #1
19:25 Agency assist, 11645 North 

Rd.
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n MEETING SCHEDULES FOR AA, 

ALANON, CELEBRATE RECOVERY

AA Meetings:

Call for the Zoom link to Leavenworth AA meetings: 541-480-8946

Call for the Zoom link to Leavenworth AlAnon meetings: 509-548-7939

509-548-1627, 548-4522, 664-6469, 425-773-7527, 206-719-3379

Sunday, 9 a.m., and 7 p.m., Leavenworth Senior Center, 423 Evans St.

Tuesday, noon, First Baptist Church, 429 Evans St.

Tuesday, 7 p.m., Light in the Valley, 8455 Main Street, Peshastin

Wednesday, 7 p.m., Leavenworth Senior Center, 423 Evans St.

Thursday, noon, First Baptist Church, 429 Evans St.

Friday, 7:30 p.m., Plain Community Church, 12565 Chapel Dr., Plain

Alanon Meetings, call 509-548-7939

Monday, 7 p.m., United Methodist Church, 418 Evans St.

Celebrate Recovery, Friday, 6:30 p.m.

Email: Celebraterecoverylcn@gmail.com  for information and link to 

the Zoom meetings. 

n CITY COUNCIL MEETINGS

Call phone numbers for meetings or Zoom information
7 p.m., Leavenworth Planning Commission at City Hall
contact Lilith Vespier, 548-5275. (1st Wed.)
8 a.m., Leavenworth City Council study session, City 

Hall, 548-5275. (2nd Tues.)
3 p.m., Design Review Board, City Hall, Sue Cragun 548-5275
(2nd & 4th Tues.)
6:30 p.m., Leavenworth City Council meeting, City Hall,
548-5275 (2nd & 4th Tues.)

Wednesday
Peshastin Water District, 5:30 p.m. at the Leavenworth PUD 

office, Contact Steve Keene, 548-5266. (2nd Wed.)
Prostate Cancer Awareness & Support Group, 8:30 

a.m. Kristall’s Restaurant. Call David McIntyre, M.D.,  
206-954-4166. (2nd Wed.)

Children and Youth Program, 6:30-8 p.m., 4th-12th grade, 
Leavenworth Church of the Nazarene, 548-5292.

Leavenworth Rotary Club, Zoom meetings, noon. For more 
info. call President Teri Miller, 509-669-1585.

Thursday
Leavenworth Chamber of Commerce, 8 a.m. Call 

Chamber, 548-5807. Everyone is invited to attend as a 
guest. Email Troy@leavenworth.org for Zoom meeting 
information. (1st & 3rd Thurs.)

Leavenworth Lions Club, For more info. email President 
Anita Wilkie at wilkieam2015@gmail.com

Peshastin Community Council meeting, 7 p.m. 
Peshastin Memorial Hall. (2nd Thurs.)

The Wenatchee Valley Doll Club, 11:30 a.m. Call 
Yvonne, 509-663-7991. (2nd Thurs.)

Caregiver Support Group, 2-3:30 p.m. For Caregivers 
of those with Memory Loss. The Henry Building, 120 
Cottage Ave. Cashmere. Contact Carmen Gamble, 509-
393-0789. (1st & 3rd Thurs.)

Friday
Veteran Service Office: For information contact Tony 

Sandoval, 509-664-6801 or email:Tony.Sandoval@
co.chelan.wa.us

Monday
Upper Valley Free Clinic, will be open every Monday 
to evaluate urgent health needs. Downstairs at Cascade 
Medical, 6:30 -8:00 p.m. Call Terri (509)393-8271 for more 
information. 
Young Life Club, 6:30 p.m. All high school age students
welcome. TJ Kaapuni, 509-679-3247. (2nd & 4th Mon.)
Cascade School board meetings, 7 p.m., District
Office board room. Call 548-5885. (2nd & 4th Mon.)
Chelan Douglas Republican Women, luncheon
meeting, 11:30 a.m. in person or ZOOM. 
Contact President Ellie, 425-319-9869 (1st Mon. each 

month).
Leavenworth Mosquito District Board Meetings 7 

p.m., via ZOOM, Jenny Mullins, 548-5904 (1st & 3rd Mon.)

Tuesday
Icicle & Peshastin Irrigation Districts: Meeting change  

Call Anthony Jantzer, cell, 509-433-4064, 782-2561 or tony.iid.
pid@nwi.net (2nd Tues.)

Cascade Medical Board Meeting, 9 a.m. Call Cascade 
Medical, 548-5815. (4th Tues.)

Leavenworth People with Parkinson’s Disease Support 
Group, 11 a.m. Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints, 
10170 Titus Road. Call Katherine (206) 356-4288 or Judi  
(425) 870-2089. (2nd Tues.)

Cascade Education Foundation. Contact: CEF@cascade.
org 

LWSC Alpine Committee, 7 p.m., Ski Hill Lodge. Call 548-
5477. (1st. Tues.)

Leavenworth Masons, 7:30 a.m., Zarthan Lodge No. 148, 
Leavenworth Senior Center upstairs. www.leaveworthmasons.
org. (1st Tues.)

Cascade Garden Club, 1 p.m., at a member’s home or other 
venue. Call President Claudia, 662-7706. (3rd Tues.).

NCW Libraries
Customers will be required to wear a mask, practice social 

distancing, and limit their visit to around thirty minutes, all of 
the library buildings will have a 25 percent occupancy limit. 
Library patrons who prefer minimal contact service, curbside 
pickup will continue to be offered at all branches. Leavenworth 
Library new hours: Monday 10-2, Tuesday 10-2, Wednesday 
10-7, Thursday 10-7, Friday 3-7, Saturday 10-2.

Libraries will continue to offer a wide variety of resources and 
programs online at ncwlibraries.org and its Facebook page. 

Go to NCWLIBRARIES.ORG  or 1-800-426-READ (7323) for 
more information, and updates.

Leavenworth Public Library. Located at 700 Hwy. 2, Call 
548-7923 or online leavenworth@ncwlibraries.org

Peshastin Public Library. Located at 8396 Main St., Peshastin
Call: 548-7821or Peshastin@ncwlibraries.org

Other events
The Greater Leavenworth Museum, formerly known 

as the Upper Valley Museum, is now open Friday-
Sunday, 11 a.m.- 4 p.m Please check our Facebook 
page or our website at www.leavenworthmuseum.org for 
updates and information.

Leavenworth Fish Hatchery, 548-7641. Trails and 
grounds are open every day to the public. Please park 
outside the gate. All animals must be on a leash.

Note: Some meetings or events may be rescheduled due to 
holidays or other closures. Please call and check with that 
organization listed.

n  COMMUNITY CALENDAR

Local, 
Regional
Community
News &
Events

Any non-profit 501(c)-(3) group, person(s). 

Must provide: full name, city, phone number. 

Items pertaining to local events that are free or minimum charge.

COMMUNITY

BULLETIN

BOARD

Want to place Your Community News Online? Go to NCWMARKET.COM 24/7

Garage and Yard Sale Ads are paid events, please email those to 
classifieds@leavenworthecho.com or NCWMARKET.COM

For more info call: Leavenworth: 509-548-5286, Cashmere: 509-782-3781      

Email to: editor@leavenworthecho.com or reporter@leavenworthecho.com

The sheriff’s report is compiled from public records 
as provided by the Chelan County Sheriff’s Office.

The publisher cannot certify the complete  
accuracy of the information provided.

Sheriff/
Fire/EMS

Contact 
the listed 

organizations 
or events for 
updates on 

the Covid-19 
regulations.

n CASCADE   

SCHOOL  MENU

NO SCHOOL, Thursday, 4-8, Friday, 4-9
Monday, April 12
Breakfast: Assorted cereal, chocolate bear cracker, orange 
juice, chocolate milk.

Lunch: Pizza bagel, carrots, diced peaches, chocolate milk.

Tuesday, April 13
Breakfast: Breakfast pizza, orange juice, chocolate milk.

Lunch: Chicken Thai sweet chili, brown rice, Asian green bean 
salad, sliced strawberries, chocolate milk.

Wednesday, April 14
Breakfast: Blueberry muffin, orange juice, chocolate milk.

Lunch: Pepperoni pizza, corn & bean salad, pears, chocolate 
milk.

March 26
01:50 Disturbance, 185 US Hwy. 

2, Fairbridge Inn
06:28 Accident/no injuries, 960 

US Hwy. 2, Post Office
10:13 Harass/threat, 900 Front 

St., #F
12:46 Suspicious, 3955 Camas 

Creek Rd., Peshastin
17:14 Theft, 817 Commercial St.
17:54 Public assist, Mountain 

Home FS 7300 Rd.
18:22 Weapons violation, 10913 

US Hwy. 2
19:11 Attempt to locate, Coles 

Corner Area, Lake Wenatchee
19:19 Theft, 220 - 9th St., #D 

Mainz Haus
22:37 Traffic offense, 1250 US 

Hwy. 2, McDonald’s 

March 27
00:26 Suspicious, 690 US Hwy. 

2, Linderhof Motel
13:28 Civil, 7530 Saunders Rd.
15:32 Parking/abandon, 4702 

US Hwy. 97, Peshastin
17:32 Noise, 302 Commercial 

St., #B
18:14 Noise, 302 Commercial 

St., #A
20:33 Property, 820 Front St., 

Gazebo Park
20:57 Disturbance, 810 US Hwy. 

2, Bavarian Lodge
21:21 Noise, 302 Commercial 

St., #B
21:23 Traffic offense, 3rd St. & 

US Hwy. 2
22:02 Disturbance, 23379 

Lake Wenatchee Hwy., Lake 
Wenatchee

March 28
08:06 911,16651 River Rd., Plain
11:13 Agency assist, 13901 US 

Hwy. 2
14:31 Property, Icicle Rd., MP 4
15:01 Civil, 19663 Beaver Valley 

Rd., Plain
19:27 Theft, 8901 Josephine 

Ave., Dryden
20:41 Unknown accident, 9th St. 

& US Hwy. 2
22:39 Traffic offense, 10190 

Chumstick Hwy.

March 29
06:24 Alarm, 10174 Main St.
08:51 Agency assist, 7780 

Blewett Cutoff Rd., Peshastin
14:41 Fraud/forgery, 8250 E. 

Leavenworth Rd., 
15:53 Agency assist, 10255 

Suncrest Dr.
16:16 Scam, 21311 SR 207, 

Lake Wenatchee

March 30
09:58 Public assist, 4637 US 

Hwy. 97, Peshastin
11:00 Parking/abandon, 1551 

Alpensee Strasse
12:59 Theft, 6145 US Hwy. 97, 

Peshastin
15:00 Public assist, 6125 US 

Hwy. 97, Peshastin
15:59 Suspicious, 15263 A N. 

Shore Dr., YMCA Camp
17:13 Suspicious, 21696 Lake 

Wenatchee Hwy.
17:22 Civil, 8697 Alice Ave., 

Dryden
17:48 Agency assist, 21013 

Lower Chiwawa River, Lake 
Wenatchee

The Leavenworth 

Nutcracker Museum 

is (a nonprofit corporation) 
and is seeking talented and/
or experienced applicants 
interested in adding their skills 
and enthusiasm to the LNM 
Board of Directors. The board 
meets monthly and members 
are expected to volunteer 

on one or more committees. 
Direct inquiries to Briar Hoper, 
LNM Board President, 509-679-
4478.

NCW Library News 

and Updates

NCW Libraries have 
expanded hours of operation.  
To better serve library 

customers, new evening and 
weekend hours have been 
added at each branch location 
in Chelan, Douglas, Okanogan 
counties.

Leavenworth Library new 
hours: Monday 10-2, Tuesday 
10-2, Wednesday 10-7, Thursday 
10-7, Friday 3-7, Saturday 10-2. 
Visit the library at 700 Hwy. 2, 
or phone 548-7923.

A program of

Upper Valley MEND

Thrift/Food Bank/Emergency Services

Please help us meet our needs by donating the following items:

• Cereal • Juice • Canned Fruit • Cooking Oil • Eggs • Meats • Chili • Soups

Open: Monday, Wednesday and Friday 

from 10:30 a.m.– 4:30 p.m. 
219 - 14th St. Leavenworth � 509-548-6727

This announcement sponsored by The Leavenworth Echo

Das Thrift Haus is opening its doors. We will also be taking 

clothing and household at the sorting center again. 

Kindly bring donations to our sorting center.

Rock slope 
scaling project 
on US 97A will 
bring highway 
closures south 

of Entiat
SUBMITTED BY WSDOT

ENTIAT – Another rock 
slope scaling project to address 
an unstable slope along US 97A 
begins Monday, March 29. The 
work will require two weeks 
of daytime highway closures 
from milepost 213.63 to 213.76, 
about a mile south of Entiat. 
Strider Construction has been 
awarded this project with a bid 
of $309,912.

Similar to the rock scaling 
work completed last summer, 
contractor crews will remove 
loose, unstable rock from 
slopes adjacent to US 97A in 
an area where rock fall often 
reaches the highway.

To complete the work, crews 
will close the road between 8:15 
a.m. and 5 p.m. weekdays, with 
openings for 15 minutes on 
the top of every hour to allow 
traffic through the work zone. 
These extended closures allow 
the contractor to complete 
more work, shortening the 
project duration, and ensures 
the safety of travelers.

The closures will last two 
weeks, and work is scheduled to 
be complete by 5 p.m. Monday, 
April 12. April 13 and 14 there 
will be flagger controlled traffic 
with delays up to 10 minutes 
as the contractor wraps up 
the project. The highway will 
be open during non-working 
hours and on weekends.

Updates for the project will 
be shared on WSDOT’s travel 
alerts page.

WSDOT keeps people, 

businesses and the economy 

moving by operating and 

improving the state’s 

transportation systems. To learn 

more about what we’re doing, 

go to wsdot.wa.gov/news for 

pictures, videos, news and blogs. 

Real time traffic information is 

available at wsdot.com/traffic or 

by dialing 511
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302 9th St., Wenatchee • 662-2119 or 662-1561
jonesjonesbetts.com

Honoring the lives of residents in the Valley for over 100 years.
You can always rely on our dedicated staff.

LOCALLY OWNED

We are here to serve families in 
Leavenworth, Peshastin, Plain 

and the entire Upper Valley.

Obituary & Memorial Policies
NCW Media, Inc.: Leavenworth Echo, Cashmere Valley Record, 

Lake Chelan Mirror, Quad City Herald
An Obituary is a way for family member(s) to commemorate a 

loved one’s life and to notify the community of the passing of the 
loved one. Obituaries are also used for historical and ancestral 
data.

Memorials are another way to let the community know about 
the life and memories of the person who has passed. A Memorial 
is different from an Obituary. An Obituary is usually current, while 
a Memorial can be written later. 

Obituaries and Memorials need to be typed and emailed as a 
Word Document. They can be placed in one or more papers - all 
publish weekly on Wednesday.  

Obituaries are priced by the number of words and include 
one color photo and go online at no extra charge. Memorials are 
priced per column inch. Please call for cost. *Payment is due at 
the time of placement. *Exception: Chapels, funeral homes who 
have an account, can be billed. There is no charge for a Death 
Notice - information is limited. 

Deadline is 4 p.m. on Friday - some exceptions may apply.

Please call 509-548-5286 for more information

Or email classifieds@leavenworthecho.com

A WALK 

WITH 

PASTOR

JOHN 

SMITH

Satan has been getting a lot 
of attention lately. The latest 
marketing ploy is advertising 
Satanic footwear—shoes 
emblazoned with Satanic 
imagery and apparently 
contain a drop of human blood. 
With only 666 made, they sold 
out in less than a minute. No 
surprise there.

Yes, as a Christian, seeing 
people glorify and rejoice 
in shoes dedicated to Satan 
disturbs me. Additionally, 
the pervasiveness of this one 
marketing campaign flooding 
social media feeds is also 
equally troubling. The last 
thing I want to see is a pair of 
ugly-looking, poorly designed 
Nikes, let alone ones that are 
for Satan.

First off, Satan is real. Satan 
is not an archetype or a symbol 
of an abstract concept of evil. 
No, as the Bible teaches, Satan 
is a real created being with 
a will bent on deception and 
destruction. The early church, 
the Apostles, even Christ 
himself all treated Satan as 

one who exists and influences 
the world (including people) 
around us (Jn. 8:44, 1 Pet. 5:8). 
Additionally, most in the world 
today believe that an evil 
spirit is personified and again, 
impacts their daily lives. 
However, in the West, we don’t 
believe in a real Devil. We 
are materialistic—rejecting 
any form of supernaturalism 
or spiritual reality—and find 
attributing anything to Satan 
as hogwash or a throwback to 
archaic superstitions. Yet, in 
our denial of Satan’s existence, 
our modern civilized society 
makes us a target-rich 
environment. In other words, 
his assaults on people and 
his influence can easily take 
place, especially in a culture 
that doesn’t even believe he 
is real and therefore caught 
unaware.

Now back to those ugly 
Nikes. Satan’s tactics aren’t 
about having a flashy media 
campaign nor does he 
typically come right out in the 
open and manifest evil. Satan 
is far craftier than that. His 
way of doing things is more 
subtle and more subliminal 
which is more insidious. In 
the very first appearance in 
the Bible in Genesis 3:1, Satan 
takes on the form of one of 
the creatures in the garden 
and subtly insinuates that God 
is holding back from Adam 
and Eve. In the temptation of 
Christ in Luke 4:1-12, we see 

Satan Shoes
Satan tempting Jesus with 
good things, like food, safety, 
and popularity. We see every 
time that he counters Satan’s 
temptation with the Scripture 
and overcomes him.

Satan disguises himself, 
Paul says, as an “angel of light” 
(2 Cor. 11:14), cloaking his evil 
with a façade of goodness and 
pleasantness. This description 
is contrary to Satan’s popular 
depiction as a red-skinned imp 
with horns and a pointy tail or 
some gruesome figure of the 
macabre. He is attractive (not 

physically per se) and alluring, 
hence the reason why so many 
fall into the trap that he sets.

I am not so concerned with 
shoes with Satanic imagery as 
I am with Satan’s deception 
and subtle influence that has 
been going on for many years 
in society at large. He has 
had decades in this country 
to influence and change a 
nation that once thought life 
was important and should be 
protected to now slaughtering 
innocent lives by the thousands 
by way of abortion. Compile 

that with the diminishment 
of marriage, the elevation of 
sexual gratification and yes, 
you could say that in 2021, the 
Devil is having a heyday.

Nevertheless, although 
Satan is alive and well and we 
are seeing the results of his 
influence, we must remember 
that he is a defeated foe. Jesus 
Christ has crushed the head 
of the Devil (Gen. 3:15) and 
triumphed over him by way of 
the cross and his resurrection. 
Therefore, as Martin Luther 
wrote in his hymn A Mighty 

Fortress is Our God,
The Prince of Darkness 

grim, we tremble not for him;
His rage we can endure, for 

lo, his doom is sure,
One little word shall fell 

him.
Sure, Satan may have shoes 

in his name but the resurrected 
Christ has crushed him with 
nail-pierced feet.

Pastor John Smith of 

Evergreen Baptist Church in 

Cashmere can be reached at 

pastorjohnsmithebc@gmail.com.

PHOTO BY BILL FORHAN

Cascade School 

Superintendent Tracey 

Beckendorf-Edou accepts 

symbolic check from 

Leavenworth Mayor Carl 

Florea for the purchase 

of the Osborn Elementary 

School on Friday, April 2. 

A community discernment 

study is under way to 

establish the public’s 

desire for the use of the 

new property.



Administrative
Puzzle Solution

Announcements
Miscellaneous

Free firewood from old
wood deck being 

demolished. 
You haul. (509)548-9045

Employment
Help Wanted

Boat operator needed on
Columbia River near
Chelan / Pateros.

Must have a current
boater card issued by

Washington state.
Individual needs

experience operating a
personal boat.

Fishermen who have
previously ran boats are
well suited. Temporary
position. Job lasts from

approximately April 10 to
June 20. Selected

individuals will be able to
work 20-40 hours per

week at 8 hours per day,
with a flexible schedules.

Pay starts at
$14.00 per hour.

More info and contact at
509 679-0384.

Quality Director
Full-time

Three Rivers Hospital is
seeking a Quality Director

to manage our quality
program, including risk

and compliance.
Registered Nurse with a
BSN degree is preferred;
however, a minimum of a

bachelor’s degree in
Business or related field

may be considered.
Three to five years

healthcare experience is
preferred. Strong skills

required: organizational,
interpersonal,

communication,
analytical, risk

assessment, computer,
statistics & math, and

problem-solving.
Attention to detail and a
high moral integrity is

crucial.

Interested candidates
may apply in person or by
mailing their resume to:

Three Rivers Hospital
Human Resources Dept.

PO Box 577
Brewster, WA 98812

(509) 689-2517
www.threerivershospital.net
opportunity@trhospital.net

EOE

Brewster School District
is accepting applications
for the following teaching

positions for the
2021-22 school year.

* Elementary Teacher
(Grades K-6)

* STEM Technology
Instructor (6-8 Grade)

* Agriculture/ Technology
Education Instructor

* Instructional Coach
Position

* K-12 ELL Teacher
* Transitional

Kindergarten Teacher
* Speech Language

Pathologist
Applications and job
descriptions may be

obtained on the
district’s website

www.brewsterbears.org
or by calling the district

office 509-689-3418.
These positions are

open until filled.
Brewster School District

is an EOE.

Family Practice
Nurse Practitioner or
Physician Assistant

Three Rivers Hospital is
seeking a Nurse

Practitioner or Physician
Assistant in our family

practice clinic. Candidate
must have a valid WA

State NP or PA-C
license. Minimum of five
years’ experience in a

medical setting is
required.

Sign-on bonus: $5,000.
Full-time benefits.

Interested candidates
may apply in person or by
mailing their resume to:

Three Rivers Hospital
Human Resources Dept.

PO Box 577
Brewster, WA 98812

(509) 689-2517
www.threerivershospital.net
opportunity@trhospital.net

EOE

Cross Word Solution
here Cross Word
Solution here Cross
Word Solution here
Cross Word Solution
here Cross Word
Solution here Cross
Word Solution here
Cross Word Solution
here Cross Word 
Cross Word Solution 

Sudoku Solution here
Sudoku Solution here
Sudoku Solution here
Sudoku Solution here
Sudoku Solution here
Sudoku Solution here
Sudoku Solution here
Sudoku Solution here
Sudoku Solution here
Sudoku Solution here
Sudoku Solution here

Revenue Cycle Director
Full-time

Three Rivers Hospital is
seeking a Revenue Cycle

Director to manage our
revenue cycle team,

includes Patient Access/
Registration, Health
Information, Patient

Financial Services and
Chargemaster. The

Revenue Cycle Director
will lead the revenue
cycle in developing,

planning, and managing
work initiatives within the

revenue cycle.
Bachelor’s degree in a

relevant area of expertise
such as business or

finance or an equivalent
combination of education
and relevant experience

is required.

Interested candidates
may apply in person or by
mailing their resume to:

Three Rivers Hospital
Human Resources Dept.

PO Box 577
Brewster, WA 98812

(509) 689-2517
www.threerivershospital.net
opportunity@trhospital.net

EOE

RESORT AT FISH LAKE
2 Seasonal Positions:

� Cashier (with some
cleaning)

� Maintenance Worker

Both positions must have
excellent customer service
skills and are 40 hours per
week, including Saturdays
and Sundays.
Call 763-3130 or 860-7920
for an application.

The Cascade School
District

is seeking qualified
applicants for the following

position:

• Cascade High School
Career & College

Counselor

Fast Track application
process and information

can be found on
our website at:

www.cascadesed.org
EOE

The Cashmere City Pool
has full and part-time
seasonal openings for

lifeguards and cashiers,
June through August.

Lifeguard duties include
patron safety, cleaning,

maintenance, paperwork
and chemical testing.

Qualifications include Red
Cross Certified Lifeguard
with First Aid and CPR

training.
Cashier duties include

cash register, answering
phone, cleaning,

maintenance, and
paperwork. Cashiers must

have cash handling
experience.

Application and job
description are available

at:
https://www.cityofcashmere.org/
government/human-resources

For inquires contact
Kay Jones at:

kay@cityofcashmere.org
or 509-782-3513.

The Cascade School
District is seeking qualified
applicants for the following

position:

Icicle River Middle School
Library Tech

Fast Track application
process and information

can be found on
our website at:

www.cascadesed.org
EOE

Established salon in
Chelan looking for
someone to lease a
station for $450/ month.
Call Julie 509-679-4764.

CITY OF CASHMERE
Wastewater

Operator in Charge
Requirements: Level 3

Wastewater Certification
Job Type: Full-Time/
Non-exempt/ Union

Representation
Pay: Depends on
qualifications and

experience
Benefits: Health, vision,
and dental for employee

and family, PERS
retirement, sick and

vacation leave accrued
Job description and

applications are available
at:

https://www.cityofcashmere
org/government/human-

resources
For inquires contact

Steve Croci at
steve@cityofcashmere.org

or 509-782-3513.
Position opened until

filled. The City of Cashmere has
an opening for a

Swimming Pool Manager,
mid-May through August.
Manager duties include

patron safety, training and
maintaining lifeguard

certifications, scheduling
lifeguards, scheduling and

teaching swim lessons,
pool maintenance and

chemistry, enforcing rules
and regulations, and

public relations.
Qualifications include Red
Cross Certified Lifeguard
with First Aid and CPR

training, LGI certified and
preferable WSI Instructor

certified.
Application and job

description are available
at:

https://www.cityofcashmere.org/
government/human-resources
For inquires contact Kay

Jones at
kay@cityofcashmere.org

or 509-782-3513.

Tender Loving Care
(TLC) for Seniors, an

affiliate of Chelan Valley
Hope, is seeking a

part-time (15 hours/week)
Coordinator for this

program.
This established program

oversees 25-30
volunteers who provide
nonmedical home visits
and other support for

vulnerable seniors in the
Chelan Valley.

Qualifications: college
degree, health profession

preferred, with 2 years
experience in health care

or social services.
Contact the program for
application and detailed

job description:
tlcprogram4@gmail.com

or TLC for Seniors,
PO Box 635,

Chelan, WA 98816
or Kathy Miller at

509-687-3377
or 509-470-2843.

Place your ad online at NCWMARkET.COM or call 509-548-5286 - Leavenworth Echo/Cashmere Valley Record 
509-682-2213 - Lake Chelan Mirror • 509-689-2507 - Quad City Herald

CLASSIFIEDS

www.leavenworthecho.com • www.cashmerevalleyrecord.com
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Work Wanted

For Sale
Apparel

Estate Sale

General Merchandise

Legals
Public Notices

The Cascade School District
Board has declared property to

be surplus. 
This property has been available
for purchase by public or private
school districts for the past 30
days. Starting on April 5th, 2021,
the remaining surplus property will
be offered to the public through an
on-site sale. Check out the list of
items for sale at https://www.cas-
cadesd.org/site/default.aspx?PageID=1
582. There will be no early view-
ings. Surplus not purchased will be
destroyed or given to a non-profit. 
On-Site Sale - Social Distancing
and Masks Required to Enter
April 5th-8th, 2021
8am-Noon daily
225 Central Ave, Leavenworth

Published in The Leavenworth Echo/
Cashmere Valley Record on March 31

and April 7, 2021. #1830

SUPERIOR COURT OF
WASHINGTON IN AND FOR

CHELAN COUNTY
In the Matter of the Estate of
ELIZABETH C. CAEMMERER,
Deceased. NO. 21-4-
00094-04
PROBATE NOTICE TO CREDI-
TORS
The Personal Representative
named below has been appointed
as Personal Representative of this
estate. Any person having a claim
against the decedent must, before
the time the claim would be barred
by any otherwise applicable statute
of limitations, present the claim in
the manner as provided in RCW
11.40.070 by serving on or mailing
to the Personal Representative or
the Personal Representative’s
attorney at the address stated
below a copy of the claim and filing
the original of the claim with the
court in which the probate pro-
ceedings were commenced. The
claim must be presented within the
later of: (1) Thirty days after the
Personal Representative served or
mailed the notice to the creditor as
provided under RCW
11.40.020(1)(c); or (2) four months
after the date of first publication of
the notice. If the claim is not pre-
sented within this time frame, the
claim is forever barred, except as
otherwise provided in RCW
11.40.051 and 11.40.060. This bar
is effective as to claims against
both the decedent’s probate and
nonprobate assets.
DATE OF FIRST PUBLICATION:
March 31, 2021
PERSONAL REPRESENTATIVE:
David C. Caemmerer
ATTORNEY FOR PERSONAL
REPRESENTATIVE: David Visser
ADDRESS FOR MAILING OR
SERVICE:  OVERCAST LAW
OFFICES
23 South Wenatchee Avenue
Suite 320
Wenatchee, WA 98801
COURT OF PROBATE PRO-
CEEDINGS AND CAUSE NUM-
BER: Chelan County Superior
Court, No.21-4-00094-04
OVERCAST LAW OFFICES
By: David Visser                     
David Visser, WSBA No. 41546
Attorney for Personal
Representative

Published in The Leavenworth Echo/
Cashmere Valley Record on March 31,

April 7, 14, 2021. #1789

Notice is hereby given that the
Leavenworth City Council will
conduct a public hearing to obtain
public comment on a proposed
new chapter in the Leavenworth
Municipal Code, Chapter 10.10
Residential Parking Zones on
Tuesday, April 13, 2021 at 6:45
PM via Zoom Conferencing. The
public is invited to attend said
hearing and make comment.
www.zoom.us
Meeting ID: 861 4169 2095
Passcode: 819623
Chantell R. Steiner
Finance Director/City Clerk
CITY OF LEAVENWORTH
Published in The Leavenworth Echo/
Cashmere Valley Record on April 7,
2021. #1879

GARY MARK,

(RCW 11.40.030)
The Personal Representative
named below has been appointed
as Personal Representative of
this Estate. Any person having a
claim against the Decedent must,
before the time the claim would
be barred by any otherwise
applicable statute of limitations,
present the claim in the manner
as provided in RCW 11.40.070 by
serving on or mailing to the
Personal Representative, or the
Personal Representative's
attorney, at the address stated
below, a copy of the claim and
filing the original of the claim with
the Court in which the probate
proceedings were commenced.
The claim must be presented
within the later of:

1.thirty (30) days after the
Personal Representative served
or mailed the notice to the creditor
as provided under RCW
11.40.020(1)(c); or,

2.four (4) months after the date
of first publication of the notice.
If the claim is not presented within
this time frame, the claim is
forever barred, except as
otherwise provided in RCW
11.40.051 and 11.40.060. This
bar is effective as to claims
against both the Decedent's
probate and non-probate assets.
DATE OF FIRST PUBLICATION:
Wednesday, March 31, 2021
Personal Representative:
Gretchen McMurry
Address for mailing or service:
c/o Cook & Bartlett, PLLC
1900 W. Nickerson St., Ste. 215
Seattle, WA 98119
Attorney of Record for the Estate:
Colleen M. Cook
Address for mailing or service:
Cook & Bartlett, PLLC
1900 W. Nickerson St., Ste. 215
Seattle, WA 98119
Telephone: (206) 282-2710
Court of Probate Proceedings &
Cause Number: King County
Superior Court 21-4-02066-0 SEA
DATED this 25th day of March,
2021.
COOK & BARTLETT, PLLC
/S/ Colleen M. Cook
Colleen M. Cook, WSBA #17110
Attorney for Personal
Representative

Published in The Leavenworth Echo/
Cashmere Valley Record on March 31,

April 7, 14, 2021. #1827

For sale
*1992 Big Tex car hauler

trailer, electric brakes,
and new 10 ply tires.
Excellent condition

asking $2.400.
*Chairs, couches and
entertainment center.

*3 bicycles, one 26 inch
Sears 10 speed and two
20 inch folding bicycles.

Call 509-679-9318.

Tools, furniture, and
misc. housewares

Saturday April 10, 2021
10:00 a.m.

319 Valley Road
Brewster

Three-Bavarian-styled
vests, sizes

small-medium, 2 woolen
and one velvet. $25 each.

One Loden grey and
green wool suit,

German size 44. $90
One pink and green dirndl

with apron. $40.
2 aprons, light blue and

copper-colored. $10 each.
One medium-sized

long-sleeve white blouse.
$10.

3 girls' dirndls, sizes 6, 8
and 10. $35.00 each.

One man's green
overcoat, $50.

Contact Carol at The
Leavenworth. 215-14th St.

or call 548-5286 or
cell:670-1723.

and
in the

and

.

Choose from10 in house
landscaping materials.

or

Disking - Tilling
Mowing

Hourly Tractor Work

33 years experience
Cell

Bus license
#602-781-946

Join our sales team.
If you enjoy helping our

local businesses get their
advertisements out to the
communities we serve.

We have the job for you!
The right candidate
must be outgoing,

personable, honest and
knowledgeable on the

computer.
Training will also be given

on our software.
Stop in The Leavenworth

Echo 215-14th St.
with a resume or call for
an interview with Bill or
Carol, 509-548-5286.

Fisheries Technicians for
local Fisheries Research

vessel working on the
Columbia River in the

Wenatchee/ Chelan Area.
Applicants expected to

work in inclement
weather conditions and

may be expected to work
for 10-12 hours per day.

Need to be in good
physical shape and able
to lift large heavy weights

retrieved aboard the
vessel. Commercial
fishing experience
and/ or recreational
fishing experience is
helpful. Starting wage
$14.00 per hour, with

opportunity for
advancement.
Seasonal from
April to July.
509 679-0384.

Three Rivers Hospital is
currently accepting
applications for the
following positions:

Med-Surg RN –
Full-time Nights

(Sign-on Bonus $5,000)

OR Circulator Nurse
(Sign-on Bonus $5,000)

Medical Lab Tech -
Full-time

(Sign-on Bonus $1,500)

Interested candidates
may apply online or by
mailing their resume to:

Three Rivers Hospital
Human Resources Dept.

PO Box 577
Brewster, WA 98812

(509) 689-2517
www.threerivershospital.net
opportunity@trhospital.net

EOE

Three Rivers Hospital is
seeking a Revenue Cycle
Director to manage our
revenue cycle team,
includes Patient Access/
Registration, Health
Information, Patient
Financial Services and
Chargemaster.
The Revenue Cycle
Director will lead the
revenue cycle in
developing, planning, and
managing work initiatives
within the revenue cycle.
Bachelor’s degree in a
relevant area of expertise
such as business or
finance or an equivalent
combination of education
and relevant experience
is required.

Interested Candidates
may apply in person or by
mailing their resume to:

Three Rivers Hospital
Human Resources Dept.
PO Box 577
Brewster, WA 98812
(509) 689-2517
www.threerivershospital.net
opportunity@trhospital.net

EOE

The city of Chelan
Parks and Recreation
Department is seeking

qualified candidates to fill
limited positions for the
2021 season. Positions

include staffing for Office
Lead, Lakeshore RV Park

registration booth,
putting course clerks,

marina attendant,
restroom maintenance,
downtown landscaping
and watering, evening

security, parking
enforcement, and golf

course greens keepers.
Applicants must mail their

completed application
packets to City of Chelan

Parks & Recreation,
PO Box 1669,

Chelan, WA 98816.
Positions range from 3 to

9 months and wages
range from $14 to $17
per hour depending on

position and experience.
More information and

employment applications
can be downloaded from

the City’s web site at

is looking to hire a
part-time front office

receptionist.
Computer, math, and

phone skills are a must.
Training on our software

will be available.
Please email a resume to
BillF@leavenworthecho.com
or stop in with a resume

215-14th St., Leavenworth.
Monday-Friday

10 a.m. - 5 p.m.
Or call 509-548-5286 for

an interview time.
EOE

The Cascade School
District

is seeking qualified
applicants for the

following positions.

Beaver Valley
Elementary School

Teacher

6 Para Professional
Positions

Fast Track application
process and information

can be found on
our website at:

www.cascadesed.org
EOE

Three Rivers Hospital is
seeking a Quality Director

to manage our quality
program, including risk

and compliance.
Registered Nurse with a
BSN degree is preferred;
however, a minimum of a

bachelor’s degree in
Business or related field

may be considered.
Three to five years

healthcare experience is
preferred. Strong skills

required: organizational,
interpersonal,

communication,
analytical, risk

assessment, computer,
statistics & math, and

problem-solving.
Attention to detail and a
high moral integrity is

crucial.

Interested Candidates
may apply in person or by
mailing their resume to:

Three Rivers Hospital
Human Resources Dept.

PO Box 577
Brewster, WA 98812

(509) 689-2517
www.threerivershospital.net
opportunity@trhospital.net

EOE

Three Rivers Hospital is
currently accepting
applications for the
following positions:

Interested Candidates
may apply online or by
mailing their resume to:
Three Rivers Hospital

Human Resources Dept.
PO Box 577

Brewster, WA 98812
(509) 689-2517

www.threerivershospital.net
opportunity@trhospital.net

EOE

We are looking to hire a
Personal Assistant to the
Director of Procurement
Services of
NORTHEASTERN
UNIVERSITY.
We are looking for a part
time, work from home,
PERSONAL ASSISTANT.
It pays $400 per week
plus benefits and only
takes a little of your time.
To be considered for this
position the candidate
must be detailed-oriented,
a problem solver, able to
work independently, and
have above-average
organizational and
troubleshooting skills.
Basic computer skills are
also essential to this role.
This job requires 2-3
hours access to the
internet weekly.
The position requires
excellent customer
service skills orally. We
will train the right person.
Must be over 24 years of
age, be efficient and
dedicated.
If you are interested and
need more information
contact:
Mi.mcnamara87@gmail.com
for more details. Text at
1-617-586-2587.

Family Practice
Nurse Practitioner or
Physician Assistant

Three Rivers Hospital
is seeking a Nurse

Practitioner or Physician
Assistant in our family

practice clinic. Candidate
must have a valid

WA State NP or PA-C
license. Minimum of five
years’ experience in a

medical setting is
required. Sign-on bonus:

$5,000.
Full-time benefits.

Interested Candidates
may apply in person or by
mailing their resume to:

Three Rivers Hospital
Human Resources Dept.

PO Box 577
Brewster, WA 98812

(509) 689-2517
www.threerivershospital.et
opportunity@trhospital.net

EOE

Certified Occupational
Therapist Assistant

Full-time

Three Rivers Hospital is
seeking a Certified

Occupational Therapist
Assistant (COTA)

to provide therapeutic
services to enhance the
goals and objectives with
patient care directed by

the OT. The COTA will be
responsible for

implementing programs
developed by the OT in

compliance with all local,
state, and federal

regulations. Graduate of
an accredited OT

Assistant program.
Certification as OT

Assistant in the state of
WA with valid license.

Two years’ work
experience in a hospital

setting and/ or swing bed
program is preferred.

Current BLS.

Interested candidates
may apply in person or by
mailing their resume to:

Three Rivers Hospital
Human Resources Dept.

PO Box 577
Brewster, WA 98812

(509) 689-2517
www.threerivershospital.net
opportunity@trhospital.net

EOE

The Cascade School
District

is seeking qualified
applicants for the

following positions:

• Icicle River
Middle School

Reading and Math
Intervention Specialist

(two positions)

Fast Track application
process and information

can be found on
our website at:

www.cascadesed.org
EOE

Upgrading

your

‘ride’?

we can help 

you sell your 

old one

•฀Place฀your฀ad฀24/7฀
at NCWMARKET.COM

•฀Email:฀
classifieds@

leavenworthecho.com
•฀Call฀548-5286

or฀782-3781

Work Wanted

For Sale
Apparel

Estate Sale

General Merchandise

Legals
Public Notices

The Cascade School District
Board has declared property to

be surplus. 
This property has been available
for purchase by public or private
school districts for the past 30
days. Starting on April 5th, 2021,
the remaining surplus property will
be offered to the public through an
on-site sale. Check out the list of
items for sale at https://www.cas-
cadesd.org/site/default.aspx?PageID=1
582. There will be no early view-
ings. Surplus not purchased will be
destroyed or given to a non-profit. 
On-Site Sale - Social Distancing
and Masks Required to Enter
April 5th-8th, 2021
8am-Noon daily
225 Central Ave, Leavenworth

Published in The Leavenworth Echo/
Cashmere Valley Record on March 31

and April 7, 2021. #1830

SUPERIOR COURT OF
WASHINGTON IN AND FOR

CHELAN COUNTY
In the Matter of the Estate of
ELIZABETH C. CAEMMERER,
Deceased. NO. 21-4-
00094-04
PROBATE NOTICE TO CREDI-
TORS
The Personal Representative
named below has been appointed
as Personal Representative of this
estate. Any person having a claim
against the decedent must, before
the time the claim would be barred
by any otherwise applicable statute
of limitations, present the claim in
the manner as provided in RCW
11.40.070 by serving on or mailing
to the Personal Representative or
the Personal Representative’s
attorney at the address stated
below a copy of the claim and filing
the original of the claim with the
court in which the probate pro-
ceedings were commenced. The
claim must be presented within the
later of: (1) Thirty days after the
Personal Representative served or
mailed the notice to the creditor as
provided under RCW
11.40.020(1)(c); or (2) four months
after the date of first publication of
the notice. If the claim is not pre-
sented within this time frame, the
claim is forever barred, except as
otherwise provided in RCW
11.40.051 and 11.40.060. This bar
is effective as to claims against
both the decedent’s probate and
nonprobate assets.
DATE OF FIRST PUBLICATION:
March 31, 2021
PERSONAL REPRESENTATIVE:
David C. Caemmerer
ATTORNEY FOR PERSONAL
REPRESENTATIVE: David Visser
ADDRESS FOR MAILING OR
SERVICE:  OVERCAST LAW
OFFICES
23 South Wenatchee Avenue
Suite 320
Wenatchee, WA 98801
COURT OF PROBATE PRO-
CEEDINGS AND CAUSE NUM-
BER: Chelan County Superior
Court, No.21-4-00094-04
OVERCAST LAW OFFICES
By: David Visser                     
David Visser, WSBA No. 41546
Attorney for Personal
Representative

Published in The Leavenworth Echo/
Cashmere Valley Record on March 31,

April 7, 14, 2021. #1789

Notice is hereby given that the
Leavenworth City Council will
conduct a public hearing to obtain
public comment on a proposed
new chapter in the Leavenworth
Municipal Code, Chapter 10.10
Residential Parking Zones on
Tuesday, April 13, 2021 at 6:45
PM via Zoom Conferencing. The
public is invited to attend said
hearing and make comment.
www.zoom.us
Meeting ID: 861 4169 2095
Passcode: 819623
Chantell R. Steiner
Finance Director/City Clerk
CITY OF LEAVENWORTH
Published in The Leavenworth Echo/
Cashmere Valley Record on April 7,
2021. #1879

GARY MARK,

(RCW 11.40.030)
The Personal Representative
named below has been appointed
as Personal Representative of
this Estate. Any person having a
claim against the Decedent must,
before the time the claim would
be barred by any otherwise
applicable statute of limitations,
present the claim in the manner
as provided in RCW 11.40.070 by
serving on or mailing to the
Personal Representative, or the
Personal Representative's
attorney, at the address stated
below, a copy of the claim and
filing the original of the claim with
the Court in which the probate
proceedings were commenced.
The claim must be presented
within the later of:

1.thirty (30) days after the
Personal Representative served
or mailed the notice to the creditor
as provided under RCW
11.40.020(1)(c); or,

2.four (4) months after the date
of first publication of the notice.
If the claim is not presented within
this time frame, the claim is
forever barred, except as
otherwise provided in RCW
11.40.051 and 11.40.060. This
bar is effective as to claims
against both the Decedent's
probate and non-probate assets.
DATE OF FIRST PUBLICATION:
Wednesday, March 31, 2021
Personal Representative:
Gretchen McMurry
Address for mailing or service:
c/o Cook & Bartlett, PLLC
1900 W. Nickerson St., Ste. 215
Seattle, WA 98119
Attorney of Record for the Estate:
Colleen M. Cook
Address for mailing or service:
Cook & Bartlett, PLLC
1900 W. Nickerson St., Ste. 215
Seattle, WA 98119
Telephone: (206) 282-2710
Court of Probate Proceedings &
Cause Number: King County
Superior Court 21-4-02066-0 SEA
DATED this 25th day of March,
2021.
COOK & BARTLETT, PLLC
/S/ Colleen M. Cook
Colleen M. Cook, WSBA #17110
Attorney for Personal
Representative

Published in The Leavenworth Echo/
Cashmere Valley Record on March 31,

April 7, 14, 2021. #1827

For sale
*1992 Big Tex car hauler

trailer, electric brakes,
and new 10 ply tires.
Excellent condition

asking $2.400.
*Chairs, couches and
entertainment center.

*3 bicycles, one 26 inch
Sears 10 speed and two
20 inch folding bicycles.

Call 509-679-9318.

Tools, furniture, and
misc. housewares

Saturday April 10, 2021
10:00 a.m.

319 Valley Road
Brewster

Three-Bavarian-styled
vests, sizes

small-medium, 2 woolen
and one velvet. $25 each.

One Loden grey and
green wool suit,

German size 44. $90
One pink and green dirndl

with apron. $40.
2 aprons, light blue and

copper-colored. $10 each.
One medium-sized

long-sleeve white blouse.
$10.

3 girls' dirndls, sizes 6, 8
and 10. $35.00 each.

One man's green
overcoat, $50.

Contact Carol at The
Leavenworth. 215-14th St.

or call 548-5286 or
cell:670-1723.

and
in the

and

.

Choose from10 in house
landscaping materials.

or

Disking - Tilling
Mowing

Hourly Tractor Work

33 years experience
Cell

Bus license
#602-781-946

Join our sales team.
If you enjoy helping our

local businesses get their
advertisements out to the
communities we serve.

We have the job for you!
The right candidate
must be outgoing,

personable, honest and
knowledgeable on the

computer.
Training will also be given

on our software.
Stop in The Leavenworth

Echo 215-14th St.
with a resume or call for
an interview with Bill or
Carol, 509-548-5286.

Fisheries Technicians for
local Fisheries Research

vessel working on the
Columbia River in the

Wenatchee/ Chelan Area.
Applicants expected to

work in inclement
weather conditions and

may be expected to work
for 10-12 hours per day.

Need to be in good
physical shape and able
to lift large heavy weights

retrieved aboard the
vessel. Commercial
fishing experience
and/ or recreational
fishing experience is
helpful. Starting wage
$14.00 per hour, with

opportunity for
advancement.
Seasonal from
April to July.
509 679-0384.

Three Rivers Hospital is
currently accepting
applications for the
following positions:

Med-Surg RN –
Full-time Nights

(Sign-on Bonus $5,000)

OR Circulator Nurse
(Sign-on Bonus $5,000)

Medical Lab Tech -
Full-time

(Sign-on Bonus $1,500)

Interested candidates
may apply online or by
mailing their resume to:

Three Rivers Hospital
Human Resources Dept.

PO Box 577
Brewster, WA 98812

(509) 689-2517
www.threerivershospital.net
opportunity@trhospital.net

EOE

Three Rivers Hospital is
seeking a Revenue Cycle
Director to manage our
revenue cycle team,
includes Patient Access/
Registration, Health
Information, Patient
Financial Services and
Chargemaster.
The Revenue Cycle
Director will lead the
revenue cycle in
developing, planning, and
managing work initiatives
within the revenue cycle.
Bachelor’s degree in a
relevant area of expertise
such as business or
finance or an equivalent
combination of education
and relevant experience
is required.

Interested Candidates
may apply in person or by
mailing their resume to:

Three Rivers Hospital
Human Resources Dept.
PO Box 577
Brewster, WA 98812
(509) 689-2517
www.threerivershospital.net
opportunity@trhospital.net

EOE

The city of Chelan
Parks and Recreation
Department is seeking

qualified candidates to fill
limited positions for the
2021 season. Positions

include staffing for Office
Lead, Lakeshore RV Park

registration booth,
putting course clerks,

marina attendant,
restroom maintenance,
downtown landscaping
and watering, evening

security, parking
enforcement, and golf

course greens keepers.
Applicants must mail their

completed application
packets to City of Chelan

Parks & Recreation,
PO Box 1669,

Chelan, WA 98816.
Positions range from 3 to

9 months and wages
range from $14 to $17
per hour depending on

position and experience.
More information and

employment applications
can be downloaded from

the City’s web site at

is looking to hire a
part-time front office

receptionist.
Computer, math, and

phone skills are a must.
Training on our software

will be available.
Please email a resume to
BillF@leavenworthecho.com
or stop in with a resume

215-14th St., Leavenworth.
Monday-Friday

10 a.m. - 5 p.m.
Or call 509-548-5286 for

an interview time.
EOE

The Cascade School
District

is seeking qualified
applicants for the

following positions.

Beaver Valley
Elementary School

Teacher

6 Para Professional
Positions

Fast Track application
process and information

can be found on
our website at:

www.cascadesed.org
EOE

Three Rivers Hospital is
seeking a Quality Director

to manage our quality
program, including risk

and compliance.
Registered Nurse with a
BSN degree is preferred;
however, a minimum of a

bachelor’s degree in
Business or related field

may be considered.
Three to five years

healthcare experience is
preferred. Strong skills

required: organizational,
interpersonal,

communication,
analytical, risk

assessment, computer,
statistics & math, and

problem-solving.
Attention to detail and a
high moral integrity is

crucial.

Interested Candidates
may apply in person or by
mailing their resume to:

Three Rivers Hospital
Human Resources Dept.

PO Box 577
Brewster, WA 98812

(509) 689-2517
www.threerivershospital.net
opportunity@trhospital.net

EOE

Three Rivers Hospital is
currently accepting
applications for the
following positions:

Interested Candidates
may apply online or by
mailing their resume to:
Three Rivers Hospital

Human Resources Dept.
PO Box 577

Brewster, WA 98812
(509) 689-2517

www.threerivershospital.net
opportunity@trhospital.net

EOE

We are looking to hire a
Personal Assistant to the
Director of Procurement
Services of
NORTHEASTERN
UNIVERSITY.
We are looking for a part
time, work from home,
PERSONAL ASSISTANT.
It pays $400 per week
plus benefits and only
takes a little of your time.
To be considered for this
position the candidate
must be detailed-oriented,
a problem solver, able to
work independently, and
have above-average
organizational and
troubleshooting skills.
Basic computer skills are
also essential to this role.
This job requires 2-3
hours access to the
internet weekly.
The position requires
excellent customer
service skills orally. We
will train the right person.
Must be over 24 years of
age, be efficient and
dedicated.
If you are interested and
need more information
contact:
Mi.mcnamara87@gmail.com
for more details. Text at
1-617-586-2587.

Family Practice
Nurse Practitioner or
Physician Assistant

Three Rivers Hospital
is seeking a Nurse

Practitioner or Physician
Assistant in our family

practice clinic. Candidate
must have a valid

WA State NP or PA-C
license. Minimum of five
years’ experience in a

medical setting is
required. Sign-on bonus:

$5,000.
Full-time benefits.

Interested Candidates
may apply in person or by
mailing their resume to:

Three Rivers Hospital
Human Resources Dept.

PO Box 577
Brewster, WA 98812

(509) 689-2517
www.threerivershospital.et
opportunity@trhospital.net

EOE

Certified Occupational
Therapist Assistant

Full-time

Three Rivers Hospital is
seeking a Certified

Occupational Therapist
Assistant (COTA)

to provide therapeutic
services to enhance the
goals and objectives with
patient care directed by

the OT. The COTA will be
responsible for

implementing programs
developed by the OT in

compliance with all local,
state, and federal

regulations. Graduate of
an accredited OT

Assistant program.
Certification as OT

Assistant in the state of
WA with valid license.

Two years’ work
experience in a hospital

setting and/ or swing bed
program is preferred.

Current BLS.

Interested candidates
may apply in person or by
mailing their resume to:

Three Rivers Hospital
Human Resources Dept.

PO Box 577
Brewster, WA 98812

(509) 689-2517
www.threerivershospital.net
opportunity@trhospital.net

EOE

The Cascade School
District

is seeking qualified
applicants for the

following positions:

• Icicle River
Middle School

Reading and Math
Intervention Specialist

(two positions)

Fast Track application
process and information

can be found on
our website at:

www.cascadesed.org
EOE
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Crossword Puzzle

Sudoku Puzzle

• Longevity, Durability,  
 Safety, and Energy  
 Effi  ciency

• Architectural and   
    Design Support

• Lifetime Warranty

Call Today for a FREE In-Home Estimate

(844) 594-0012

75% Off  Labor
Does not include cost of material.  Expires 6/30/21. 

WA Lic# 604624879

TIMELESS PROTECTION GUARANTEED!

REQUEST A FREE QUOTE!

877�330�1491 

Prepare for 
power outages 
with a Generac 
home standby 
generator

FREE
7-Year Extended Warranty*
A $695 Value! 

Off er valid February 15 - June 6, 2021

Special Financing Available 
Subject to Credit Approval 
*To qualify, consumers must request a quote, purchase,  install and activate the 
generator with a participating dealer. Call for a full list of terms and conditions. 

Can green tea help diabetes
Q: Can green tea help lower my 

blood sugar? I was diagnosed with 

diabetes last month. My sister rec-

ommended drinking green tea. 

Green tea contains antioxidants. 

Drinking at least 3-5 cups of green 

tea daily has been shown to reduce 

the risk of cardiovascular disease, 

endometrial cancer, and ovarian 

cancer. It also may lower blood 

pressure, blood sugar, body weight, 

and body fat. What is confusing 

is that green tea and green tea 

extract also naturally contain caf-

feine, increasing blood pressure 

and heart rate in people who are 

sensitive to it. 

Green tea contains caffeine 

plus another natural compound 

called epigallocatechin gallate 

(EGCG). Amounts of EGCG over 

200mg daily have been associated 

with increased blood pressure, 

constipation, and rash. Higher 

concentrations of 800mg daily of 

EGCG have been associated with 

liver injury. 

High amounts of green tea can 

cause depletion of folic acid from 

the body. Folic acid is critical in 

preventing a severe birth defect 

called spina bifida.

Green tea extracts verified with 

the United States Pharmacopeia 

(USP) must warn consumers about 

the potential for liver toxicity. Their 

labeling has to include the follow-

ing statements: "Do not take on an 

empty stomach. Take with food. Do 

not use if you have a liver problem 

and discontinue use and consult 

a healthcare practitioner if you 

develop symptoms of liver trouble, 

such as abdominal pain, dark urine, 

or jaundice (yellowing of the skin 

or eyes).”

Most tea leaves are harvested 

from the woody plant Camellia 

sinensis, then carefully dried to 

prevent mold. Herbal teas use 

various parts of other plants, like 

chamomile and peppermint. About 

20% of the teas from the leaves of 

Camellia sinensis are green teas. 

The main difference between 

green and black teas is the amount 

of oxidation they undergo after 

harvesting. When the tea leaves 

are exposed to the air, oxidation 

occurs, turning them from bright 

green to brown, similar to an apple 

turning brown after cutting and 

exposing it to air. 

Green tea is steamed or pan-

fried right after harvesting to ar-

rest the oxidation process before 

being dried. Black teas are left 

exposed until the oxidation process 

is completed, then dried and pack-

aged. Oxidation makes tea leaves 

less bitter and helps develop their 

flavors more fully than green or 

white teas. 

Oolong teas are the middle 

ground between barely oxidized 

green tea and fully oxidized black 

tea. Oolong teas can be anywhere 

from 5% to 90% oxidized. The less 

oxidation, the lighter the color of 

the leaves and the more subtle 

their flavor. 

All teas from Camellia sinensis 

contain caffeine, about 50mg per 

cup. This compares with 90-100mg 

of caffeine in a cup of coffee. When 

green tea is concentrated in an ex-

tract, it retains its caffeine content. 

The label on green tea extract and 

supplements containing it won't 

state the total amount of caffeine 

present because green tea natu-

rally contains caffeine. 

Besides coffee and tea, there 

are two other plants cultivated, 

processed, and brewed for the 

stimulant effects of the caffeine 

they contain. Guarana and Yerba 

Mate contain caffeine naturally and 

are often added to supplements 

for weight control and increased 

energy. 

Supplements have to state on 

their label any caffeine that has 

been added to their product. Like 

green tea, guarana and Yerba Mate 

also naturally contain caffeine, so 

their caffeine doesn’t have to be 

listed separately as an ingredient. 

5 Ways to Get the Most From 

Green Tea
1. Beware of the TOTAL Caf-

feine Content.
Caffeine lurks in natural com-

pounds like green tea, guarana, and 

yerba mate. Herbal supplements 

must list any caffeine that has been 

added to their product. Caffeine in 

green tea can cause stomach upset, 

insomnia, and a racing heartbeat.

2. Brew at a Lower Tempera-
ture. 

Black and oolong teas are best 

steeped in boiling water, but green 

and white teas taste bitter and 

grassy if brewed in water that's 

too hot. Brew green tea with water 

heated until tiny bubbles rise to the 

surface of your pan or glass kettle, 

about 175-180 degrees.

3. More is Not Always Better.

One compound found in green 

tea extract is EGCG, which at high 

doses can damage your liver. 

4. Avoid it if You Are Trying to 
Get Pregnant. 

High doses of green tea or green 

tea extract deplete your body of fol-

ic acid, increasing the risk of severe 

birth defects like spina bifida. 

5. Drink 3-5 cups Daily for Best 
Results. 

Most studies show that drinking 

3-5 cups daily of green tea, or the 

equivalent in green tea extract, 

was necessary to experience the 

benefits. 

Dr. Louise Achey, Doctor of 

Pharmacy, is a 42-year veteran 

of pharmacology and author of 

Why Dogs Can’t Eat Chocolate: 

How Medicines Work and How 

YOU Can Take Them Safely. Get 

clear answers to your medication 

questions at her website and blog 

TheMedicationInsider.com.®2021 

Louise Achey

SUDOKU PUZZLE

CROSSWORD PUZZLE
THEME: THE OSCARS

ACROSS
1. Hedgehog of video games
6. And so forth, acronym
9. *Oscar-nominated black and white 
movie
13. Treeless plain 14. Grazing field
15. Moses’ mountain 16. Sty sounds
17. Nelson Mandela’s org.
18. Like beer at a kegger (2 words)
19. *Posthumous nominee
21. *Anthony of “The Father”
23. “What’s up, ____?”
24. Huge pile
25. Protestant denom.
28. Feed storage cylinder
30. Load again           35. Relating to ear
37. Flighty one
39. Proclaimed true without proof
40. Musician David Lee ____
41. Ascetic holy Hindu
43. Eastern European
44. Plural of #10 Down
46. 500 sheets
47. Looking for aliens org.
48. kitchen whistler
50. Wails
52. Bad-mouth
53. Medieval torture device
55. Pied Piper follower
57. Politburo hat fur
61. *Daniel of “Judas and the Black 
Messiah”
65. Raspberry drupelets
66. Fuss, to Shakespeare
68. Void, as in marriage
69. Defective car
70. Given name of Jack kerouac’s 
Paradise
71. ____ of Honor
72. Adam and Eve’s first residence

73. Money in Myanmar
74. Shoemaker without shoes, e.g.

DOWN
1. Undesirable roommate  2. Medley
3. Grannies, in Uk           4. Tattooed
5. Universe                       6. Panache
7. *Most 2021 Oscar nominations for 
one film, #9 Across
8. Secret storage
9. Stole fur                  10. One opposed
11. Indian restaurant staple
12. U.S. customary unit of force, pl.
15. Soaked                  20. DNA and RNA
22. Argonaut’s propeller
24. Shared work surface at an office
25. *Sasha Baron Cohen’s “Subse-
quent Moviefilm” role
26. Be sorry for one’s wickedness
27. Pita, in Uk
29. *Like Roberto Benigni’s fictional 
son
31. Husband to a widow, e.g.
32. Checked out
33. Stradivari competitor
34. *”Fences” winner and “Ma Rainey” 
nominee
36. Poker ante
38. *”Nomadland” director
42. Shadow
45. *The Trial of the Chicago 7” 
screenwriter
49. Greek “t”      51. Sandwich sausage
54. Necklace lock      56. Radio receiver
57. Nutritious leafy green
58. Got A+                 59. Ice on a window
60. Happening soon, old fashioned
61. Caffeine-containing nut tree
62. Editing arrow
63. Chinese monetary unit
64. Friend in war
67. *Nominee for Billie Holiday role
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■ LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

Trump vs. Biden 
administration. 

President Trump was 
the best president ever for 
getting things done to benefit 
America. Way too many 
accomplishments to list here. 
He was / is respected by hostile 
foreign leaders. He was also 
the most lied about president 
ever. He established control 
of the southern border by 
cooperating with Mexico. He 
got important things done, not 
just talking about issues. He 
got the Chinese virus vaccine 
( the Trump vaccine ) done 
in record time.  He improved 
our trade relations with other 
countries to be more fair and 
balanced by standing up to 
China. He brought hundreds 
of thousands of jobs back to 
America and created many 
more with his economic 
policies, Biden will reverse 
this.

Trump actually won the 
2020 election in a landslide. 
The democrats accomplished 
a masterful election theft 
through fraudulent and illegal 
ballots and with certain 
key states violating their 
own election laws. Other 
communist tyrants will be 
envious. The democrats took 
advantage of the Chinese 
virus pandemic and the fear 
that it caused to steal the 2020 
election by using fraudulent 
mail in voting. Trump also 
established peace through 
strength and promised no 
more endless foreign wars. “ 
Trumpism “ is not dead.  

Joe Biden ( aka Mr. 
mumbles & stumbles ) is the 

most dangerously inept and 
weakest president ever. He was 
stupid before he got dementia. 
Other countries around the 
world are laughing their heads 
off as they gleefully watch the 
Biden administration commit 
national suicide. In the first 
few months Biden has opened 
up our southern border and 
invited all comers to flood the 
border. Trump had effectively 
closed the border.  Biden is also 
promising to pay them when 
they get here. Free welfare, 
Medicare stimulus checks and 
other goodies , all at taxpayers 
expense. see all their Biden 
T- shirts. What Biden is doing 
will bankrupt and ruin this 
country, both our economy 
and our national security. 
The country will be flooded 

with illegal immigrants from 
all over the world, many of 
whom are criminals ( MS-13 ) 
and terrorist threats. Trump 
deported many MS-13 gang 
members. We can not be the 
worlds welfare agent. The 
democrat party practice is 
to lie to everyone and accuse 
their opponents through 
a corrupt media of exactly 
what they are doing. Their 
goal is to turn America into a 
socialist totalitarian tyranny 
with them in permanent 
power by passing HR-1 and 
SB-1. They only care about 
keeping political power. They 
control all three branches of 
government, because they 
have corrupted the supreme 
court. They divide Americans 
to conquer us. I think Biden / 

Harris will have us involved 
in a major war, that we 
probably can’t win, within 
two years. The corrupt Biden 
family is financially beholden 
to China.

Some misinformed writer 
criticized my previous letter 
because I said that God is 
watching. She stupidly said 
that God is a “ she “. God does 
not have a gender like humans 
do, revealing  how little she 
knows about God.

  Thank you to all of you 
fools that voted for Biden to 
ruin America. I understand 
there is some democrat voter 
remorse, but not enough. God 
is watching !

Bill Cowles
Peshastin, WA.

Recreation & Letters to Editor

The Best Opening Day 
Trout Lakes East Of The 

Cascades
BY JOHN KRUSE

Wondering where to go for 
the Lowland Lakes Trout Opener 
on April 24? There wasn’t an 
opening day last year thanks 
to the six-week spring fishing 
closure imposed by Washington 
State at the start of the Covid 
pandemic. However, we can get 
some pretty good ideas of where 
to go by looking at the top lakes 
from the 2019 lowland lakes 

opener. All of the lakes mentioned 
are east of the Cascade Crest 
and the catch data was tallied 
by Washington Department of 
Fish and Wildlife creel checkers. 
It’s also worth noting that most 
of the anglers fishing lakes in 
Eastern Washington during the 
2019 opener had to contend with 
high winds and in some cases, 
spring snow!

WILLIAMS LAKE – Located 
between Cheney and Sprague, 
this lake has two resorts and 
is a popular opening day 
destination. In 2019 anglers 

caught eight fish apiece and 
2.3 of these trout were kept 
on average. They were mainly 
10-inch rainbows and cutthroat 
which explains the high release 
rate. The biggest fish checked 
was a 19-inch rainbow trout. 

STARVATION LAKE – 
This Northeast Washington 
lake gave up an 
average of 2.7 
trout on the 
opener in 
2019 but 
wind and 
snow put 

a damper on success as the 
day progressed. One of the 
fish caught was a huge 21-inch 
rainbow.

WAITTS LAKE – There 
were not a whole lot of people 
fishing this body of water on 
the opener but the ones that 
were there averaged 2.5 trout 
apiece. One unique thing 

about this lake is the fact 
you can catch brown trout 

here and the biggest one 
checked on the April 
2019 opener was a nice 
20-inch fish.

PARK LAKE – Part of the 
Sun Lakes located between 
Coulee City and Soap Lake, this 
lake generally receives a lot 
of attention during the opener 
and most anglers have good 
success here. In 2019 anglers 
were averaging three trout and 
the largest rainbow wasn’t that 
large, measuring out at 14.3 
inches. High winds made for 
tough fishing.

WAPATO LAKE – This lake, 
not far from Manson in Chelan 
County, is another tried and 
true favorite on opening day. In 
2019 anglers averaged 4.5 fish 
each, many of them rainbows 
in the 13-inch range.

JAMESON LAKE – This 
sagebrush lined lake in Douglas 
County is another favored 
opening day destination. High 
winds kept anglers off the 
water for much of the April 
2019 opener but despite that 
those venturing out with a rod 
and reel averaged 3.4 trout 
apiece and the fish were nice 
sized, averaging 13 inches.

ROWLAND LAKE – This 
Kittitas County lake off of 
Highway 14 produced well 

during the 2019 opener and 
anglers caught close to a limit 
each (4.8 fish average). One 
“large broodstock” trout was 
also caught but no weight or 
measurements was provided. 

SPEARFISH LAKE – Only 
eight anglers were found 
fishing this sleeper of a lake by 
Dallesport during the opener 
but they weren’t doing half-
bad, averaging 3.1 trout apiece. 

As for catching them? When 
it comes to opening day, all 
sorts of tactics work. You can 
fish Berkley PowerBait or 
marshmallows and worms off 
the bottom if it’s not too weedy. 
If it is weedy you can cast 
spinners, spoons or flies from 
shore. If you are trolling from 
a boat it’s hard to beat a Mack’s 
Wedding Ring Spinner tipped 
with a worm behind a small 
dodger or pop gear. One other 
boat tactic that works well? 
Trolling a small frog colored 
Worden’s Flatfish. It works! 

John Kruse – www.

northwesternoutdoors.com  

and www.

americaoutdoorsradio.com 

The Washington Outdoors Report

Thank  You!
From the top of the 

Cascades to the banks of 
the Columbia River to this 
beautiful Wenatchee Valley 
and the people who live here, 
we say thank you. You have 
come through for our family 
in amazing ways. Many of you 
have said there are “no words” 
to describe the tragedy of 
losing our son, Sam, but in 
truth, there continues to be 
thousands of words from all of 
you that have richly touched 
our lives. These are words of 

sorrow and sympathy, words 
of hope, words of kindness, 
and of love.

Each time you have shared 
your words, whether they be 
spoken or unspoken, we know 
they come deeply from the 
heart of a friend, a relative, 
even a stranger. We hear and 
feel your incredible message. 
And, that is the one of caring.

Thank you sincerely for 
walking this path of loss 
and grief with us and easing 
our pain. It has helped 

immensely. The hundreds of 
hugs, calls, cards, phone calls 
and messages became small 
thoughtful diversions from 
the pain we have been feeling. 
As Sam taught us daily, “Look 
Up!” in life to our beautiful 
mountains!  

Our most sincere thank you 
from our family,

Duane, Corky, Kate, 
Anzhela and Marlin, Dan, 
Jasmine, Pyper, and 
Sawyer

City response to Oktoberfest Story Ohme Gardens Reopening 

for 2021 Season
SUBMITTED BY ANA CORTEZ

City Administrator

On March 31, 2021, The Echo 
reported that Leavenworth 
City Council member Sharon 
Waters should have recused 
from the vote to issue a notice 
of termination for Projekt 
Bayern at the March 23 City 
Council meeting. The article 
reports that the Councilwoman 
benefited in the form of a 
salary from the Oktoberfest 
Event and therefore, she had a 
conflict of interest.  

Councilwoman Waters 
indicated that “I was surprised 
to read the article and more 
surprised to realize my 
mistake; I should have recused 
myself.”  The Councilwoman is 
known for her careful analysis 
of issues and attention to detail.  
She periodically recuses herself 
from pool salary debates 
because she is employed by 
the pool in the summer.  The 
councilwoman also said, “I 
thank The Echo for pointing out 
this very important oversight.”

“I should have been 
more attentive and realize 
the conflict of interest for 
Councilwoman Waters; this 
instance is a lesson learned and 
City staff will be more careful 
to remind the Council about 
any perceived or real conflicts 
of interest” said Administrator 
Cortez.

The City of Leavenworth 
support accurate and factual 
journalism and thanks the 
Echo for its reporting. 

Publisher’s comment: 

The Echo strives to keep 

the community accurately 

informed of city discussions 

and decisions. I will admit 

to one other confusion from 

the story. Councilwoman 

Carolyn Wilson took issue 

with my report saying she 

has worked for Projekt 

Bayern in the past only 

on a volunteer basis. She 

has never been paid by 

them. I am sorry for any 

misunderstanding that may 

have occurred as a result.

PHOTO BY JOHN KRUSE.

These kids 

caught a nice 

stringer of trout 

while staying at 

Klink’s Resort at 

Williams Lake.

The Gardens will 
feature a new ticket 

office and other 
updates

SUBMITTED BY EDEN WENOKUR

WENATCHEE, WA- Ohme 
Gardens will kick off the 2021 
season on Thursday, April 
15 after being closed for the 
2020 season. Last Spring 
after much deliberation, the 
Chelan County Commission 
along with Gardens Director, 
Jason Browning, cancelled the 
2020 season in order to make 
renovations and revitalize 
the Gardens. All this on the 
heels of closures throughout 
the state due to the global 
pandemic.   

This year on opening 
day, visitors will have the 
opportunity to see how the 
Gardens crew have been 
working to improve multiple 
parts of the Gardens, most 

notably the new ticket office. 
The staff has also revitalized 
signage, landscaping, 
and taken care of other 
maintenance projects that 
wouldn’t have been scheduled 
without the time off. Ohme 
Gardens staff is ready to 
reveal how they made the 
most of the 2020 season 
cancellation.  

“Last year was tough, but we 
saw an opportunity to make 
some changes to the Gardens 
that have made it better than 
ever,” says Jason Browning, 
Ohme Gardens Director. “Now 
we’re really looking forward 
to having everyone here to 
see it.” The 2021 season opens 
on April 15 and runs through 
October 15, 2021. 

At this time there are no 
events currently scheduled 
for the season. Look for future 
updates and details at www.
ohmegardens.org. 


